PHILIPSBURG TOWN COUNCIL WORKING SESSION OF ORDINANCE REVIEW

	Work session was called to order at 6:00 pm on March 11th, 2025. Council members Gary Fujinami, Jason White, John Laigaie, Josh Henderson, Scott Lyons, and Carl Sundstrom were in attendance. 
	Discussion was held regarding the Ordinance of the Fire Chief.  The Council recommended stating in the first paragraph that the Fire Chief or representative shall verbally or in writing provide a report as requested by the Mayor and/or Council at Council meetings regarding department activities. Mayor Reddish will be meeting with the Fire Chief and volunteer President to further delineate the Ordinance. 
	Councilman Sundstrom will review the Personnel Ordinance to the newly formulated Personnel Manual for clarification and redundancy. Results will be presented at the next meeting. 
	Mayor Reddish attended the meeting at 6:45 pm and provided clarification with assistance from Councilman Lyons regarding the Chamber of Commerce meeting and the Rails to Trails meeting.  Mayor Reddish also defined the new grant proposal from the EPA.  The initial fee is $3000.00 with no matching funds. Mayor Reddish will contact the grant writer from Great West Engineering to initiate the application process for the grant. These actions were approved on a vote to apply for the grant made by Councilman Lyons and seconded by Councilman Fujinami. The motion passed unanimously. There was also discussion related to C-PACE grant and Mayor Reddish will follow up on application process.
	Councilman Sundstrom stated that he felt it would be in the best interest of the Council to submit approved Ordinances as they were completed after the seconded reading. Delaying submission to the codifier until the total Ordinance Book might result in unanticipated delays.  The Council agreed with the suggestion.
	There were no further discussions, and Councilman Lyons made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Councilman Fujinami. The motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.  The next meeting will take place on March 25th, 2025, at 6:00 pm in the Town Hall.

